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Glen Cove Keeps MLK Dream Alive
EMS continued on page 2

By Lorraine Ballero
 This Monday the 30th Annual Mar-
tin Luther King Jr. Commemorative Pro-
gram was celebrated to highlight mes-
sages of peace, love, and acceptance to 
the citizens of Glen Cove. The theme, 
“Glen Cove: Keeping the Dream Alive 
For 30 Years!” rang true throughout the 
ceremony as thoughtful speeches, po-
ems, and music all brought a community 
together to celebrate the legacy of Mar-
tin Luther King Jr. and the late Nelson 
Mandela. 
 The events began at First Baptist 
Church of Glen Cove, where a proces-
sion including citizens and police sing-
ing “We Shall Not Be Moved” made its 
way through the streets of Glen Cove to 

 On Saturday January 18th 2014 the 
City of Glen Cove Emergency Medical 
Services held their annual installation 
dinner at the Sea Cliff Manor. The event 
was well attended by the membership of 
EMS, city officials and neighboring fire 
departments. EMS Ex-Chief Anthony 
Jimenez was the emcee for the dinner 
and oversaw the swearing in ceremony. 
Incoming Chief of Department Thomas 
A. Kenary Jr. addressed the crowd with 
words of wisdom. Chief Kenary ex-
plained that EMS has some challenges 
ahead but the incoming Chiefs and Of-
ficers will be up for the task and will ex-
cel the department into the future. The 
healthcare and EMS fields are constantly 
evolving and EMS is forced to adopt to 
those changes. City of Glen Cove Mayor 
Reginald Spinello then addressed the 
crowd before administering the Oath of 
Office to 3 Chiefs and 15 Officers. These 
volunteer members are responsible for 
the administration, finances, manage-
ment and day-to-day operations of the 
EMS department.

EMS Installs New Officers

Group shot of all 18 volunteer EMS members who were sworn into office

Finley Middle School’s Wunsch Audi-
torium to continue the program. March-
ers were greeted by the Glen Cove High 
School Select Chorale and Ms. Sheryl 
Goodine, Chairperson of the MLK birth-
day celebrations. 
 Assistant Superintendant Dr. Mi-
chael Israel introduced a new tradition to 
the ceremony, as people were invited to 
write down one instance of prejudice or 
discrimination they have felt in their life 
on an index card, which were collected 
as a group and then disposed of at a later 
date to go up in flames. The tradition is 
a powerful symbol of the abolishment of 
hate and anger to give way to peace and 
acceptance.
 A variety of personal speeches were 

given at the ceremony by Assistant Prin-
ciple of Glen Cove High School Mr. 
Alan Hudson, Superintendent of Schools 
Maria Rianna, Retired Sergeant Jack 
McDougal, Reverend Roger Williams, 
and newly sworn in Mayor Reginald 
Spinello. 

 Musical selections by the Glen 
Cove High School Select Chorale led 
by Edward Norris and the Glen Cove 
High School Drumline led by Nicholas 
Carbuto were well received by the com-

KING continued on page 2

Photo by Peter M. Budraitis.    See photo spread page 8
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 On Saturday evening, February 
1, 2014, All Saints Regional Catholic 
School of Glen Cove will be continuing 
a gala tradition started last year by cele-
brating their Second Annual "Headmas-
ter's Ball".  The theme of this year's Ball 
is "A Venetian Masquerade".  This daz-
zling affair honors several local families 
and dignitaries and is an occasion not to 
be missed.
 Those who attended last year's glit-
tering event called it the "Event of the 
Year", and this year's Ball is shaping up 
to exceed even that dazzling event.  This 
year's Ball is moving to an even grander 
setting, the historic Glen Cove Mansion.
 The format of the evening is “man-
sion style”.  Accommodating more than 
three hundred guests, the picturesque 
Glen Cove Mansion is not only the per-
fect setting for A Venetian Masquerade, 
it is also very conveniently located and 
offers a variety of additional ameni-
ties.  For instance, a package is available 
to guests who wish to spend the night 
and continue the festivities into Sunday 
morning:  deluxe overnight accommoda-
tion and brunch at steep discounts.
 Those who attend the Ball will en-
joy a live orchestra and dancing; and 
will have the freedom to enjoy the entire 
Mansion, since there will be no formal 
seating.  They may stroll through the 
many elegant rooms of the Mansion and, 
enjoying hors d’oeuvres here and stop-
ping for dinner there, and there will be 
full bars throughout.
 Come and be a part of this unique, 

All Saints Regional Catholic School

Second Annual Headmaster’s Ball

“A Venetian Masquerade”
combination of an old-world legacy with 
the local tradition of Gold Coast revelry 
and entertainment!
  This year's special Honorees are 
Monsignor James Pareda, Pastor of St. 
Paul the Apostle Parish, Brookville;   Ma-
rie Agosta of St. Boniface Martyr Parish;  
Mario and Linda Reali of St. Rocco Par-
ish;  Alfred and Maryanne Small of St. 
Patrick Parish.
  The Ball celebrates the remark-
able developments and improvements 
enjoyed in recent years by All Saints 
Regional Catholic School (ASR)and is 
a testament to the bright future expect-
ed for the school.  ASR is a Catholic 
School attended by students in Nursery, 
Pre-K and Kindergarten, Elementary and 
Middle School levels.  The school was 
founded in 1990 by the parishes of St. 
Boniface Martyr, Sea Cliff, St. Hyacinth, 
Glen Head, St. Mary, Roslyn, St. Patrick 
and St. Rocco, Glen Cove.  The school 
draws students from the entire North 
Shore, as well as elsewhere on Long Is-
land and is a registered 501(c)(3) non-
profit organization. All donations are tax 
deductible to the extent permissible by 
law.
  For more information about tickets, 
weekend packages, discounts on formal 
rentals and free dance lessons for ticket 
holders, visit www.asrstars.org/the-
headmasters-ball-2014/.
Sponsorship and commemorative oppor-
tunities are also available.

EMS Installs New Officers

Congratulations to the following new 
chiefs and officers!
2014-2015 EMS Chiefs
Chief of Department - Thomas A. Ke-
nary Jr.
First Assistant Chief - Charles J. Vali-
centi Jr.
Second Assistant Chief - Matthew T. 
Venturino

2014 EMS Officers 
Captain - Andrew Carpenter 
Lieutenant - Melissa Akpinar
Lieutenant - Ryan Roethel
Lieutenant - Francesca Mangone

2014 EMS Administrative Officers 
Corresponding Secretary - Rebecca Sal-
entino
Recording Secretary - Beth Petrucci 
Treasurer - Melissa Minopoli 
Administrative Manager - Denise Rosa-
rio 
Vehicle Manager - Scott Sommers

2014-2015 Board of Trustees 
Trustee William Basdavanos
Trustee Ronald Pascucci
Trustee Christopher Albin
Trustee Craig Smith
Trustee Ex-Chief Anthony Jimenez
Trustee Ex-Chief Steve Nelson

Mayor Reginald Spinello administering the Oath of Office to Chief of Department Thomas A. 

Kenary Jr.

Glen Cove Mayor Reginald Spinello is pictured with the City’s Volunteer Fire Department 

outgoing Chief, Rodni Leftwich and the department’s new Chief, Joseph Solomito. Mayor 

Spinello administered the oath of office to all the incoming Fire Chiefs during a recent 

reception at the Cradle of Aviation in Uniondale. In addition, Mayor Spinello thanked ex-

chief Leftwich for his volunteer service to ensure the safety and well-being of all Glen Cove 

residents. 

Mayor Spinello Welcomes New 

Fire Chief, Applauds Ex-Chief
munity and helped bring celebratory 
atmosphere to the ceremony. A moving 
performance by the First Baptist Church 
Mass Choir had people on their feet as 
they celebrated Martin Luther King Jr.’s 
legacy through the work of his faith.
 In conclusion, the room stood in 
hand-to-hand unison as the song “We 
Shall Overcome” rang through the room 
in remembrance. Looking at not just 
around the room, but the close-knit and 
loving community of Glen Cove at large 
it is clear that Glen Cove truly makes 
strides in keeping Dr. Martin Luther 
King’s dream alive.

KING continued from page 1

Honoring King

EMS continued from page 1
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 To honor the memory of the late Dr. 
Martin Luther King Jr., students and staff 
at Landing Elementary School gathered 
on the school’s front lawn for the plant-
ing of a “Peace Tree.” Students wrote 
down on paper their thoughts for peace 
and how they can help make peace grow.  
Each student completed the sentence, 
“Peace grows by…” (adding their own 
ideas for peace).  
 As each student dropped their mes-
sages into the hole dug for the tree, each 
shoveled a little dirt over the paper. Once 
each class dropped their paper into the 
hole, the maple Peace Tree was planted, 
in hopes that all of their wishes, hopes, 
and ideas for peace will grow through 
the roots of the tree.  The tree will serve 
as a constant and ongoing reminder of 
Dr. King’s legacy and that peace can be-
gin with the children. 
 Landing Principal Dimitri Kryo-
neris donated the Peace Tree. Prior to 
the planting, a brief schoolwide assem-
bly was held in which each grade level 
gave a presentation about peace. Fifth-
grade teacher David Smith presided over 
the assembly and gave some brief trivia 
about Dr. King, including how his origi-
nal name was Michael and that both he 
and his father renamed themselves after 
reformist Martin Luther. Another inter-
esting fact: Martin Luther King, Jr. be-
gan attending Morehouse College at the 
early age of 15.

Landing School Plants Messages and a Symbol of 

Peace in Honor of Dr. King
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 North Shore Schools, Glen Head, 
NY, January 14, 2014 - Congratulations 
go out to Kevin Hen-
neberger and Nick 
Green who were 
recently honored for 
designing a historic 
World Trade Center 
Memorial Site lo-
cated on the North 
Shore High School 
campus for every-
one in the commu-
nity to visit for many 
years to come. Their 
winning design was 
chosen from numer-
ous student draw-
ings by Principal 
Cousins along with 
many administra-
tors and faculty at 
the high school.

Background:                                                                                                                                   
Last year, Kevin 
and Nick were ninth 
graders in Laura 
Green’s Design and 
Drawing for Pro-
duction class when 
they utilized inter-
disciplinary skills 

Two North Shore Students Recognized for 

Designing World Trade Center Memorial Site                                                                                                     

Utilizing an Artifact from the 9/11 Tragedy
including art, traditional and digital de-
sign, math, architectural drawing, and 

public speaking to design the winning 
base for an artifact from the World Trade 
Center. Yes, the actual World Trade Cen-
ter! But, that is not all! The students also 
had to create a landscape design of the 
memorial site by measuring the dimen-
sions of the entire location behind the 
high school.

The Artifact:
In January 2013, teacher Dr. Rob Gerver 
was able to get the artifact from the Port 
Authority after many months of discus-
sions. The artifact is 69 inches long and 
weighs about 400 pounds. It is a twisted 
piece of a box beam that was a win-
dow frame of the World Trade Center. 
Dr. Gerver said, “We need to preserve 
this special artifact so it doesn't erode; 
as a piece of American History, it has 
a chance to be around for hundreds of 
years!” Upon its arrival to the North 
Shore Schools, students engaged in 
many discussions about the tragedy of 
9/11 since they were very young when 
the actual events took place.

The Lesson Objective: 
“In this project, my students explored 
their knowledge of the design process.” 
said teacher Laura Green. “They utilized 
drawing and computer software skills to 
create a ‘student’ design project with a 
real-life application.” She added, “My 
students were thrilled to be involved 
in this type of interdisciplinary lesson 
which applies lessons learned in the 
classroom to real-world situations.”
 The North Shore School District 

would like to thank the following com-
munity members for their assistance in 

the World Trade Memorial Site project 
including:
 Mario Gallo of Forest Iron Works in 
Locust Valley who welded the artifact to 
the base.
 Rob Prudente for donating and con-
structing the materials of the base includ-
ing the brickwork and the steel mounts.
Mike George, owner of Michael An-
thony George Nursery in Northport, who 

assisted with the landscaping. He is a 
North Shore graduate.

 L a n d s c a p -
ers Dominick 
Panzarino and 
Chris Lempen-
ski who volun-
teered with the 
completion of 
the landscap-
ing
Jerry Boertzel 
and his custo-
dial staff who 
sanded and 
clear-coated 
the piece so it 
would not de-
teriorate from 
the elements.
 Laura Green 
c o n c l u d e d 
by saying, 
“Overall, the 
project was 
very success-
ful in achiev-
ing significant 
learning. As I 
observed my 
students dur-
ing their final 

presentations to our faculty and admin-
istration and more recently the actual 
plaque presentation to both Kevin and 
Nick, I felt a real sense of pride and ac-
complishment for them. It is a real honor 
for both young men to have created this 
World Trade Memorial Site that will be 
a permanent fixture at North Shore High 
School for everyone in the community to 
appreciate now and in the future.”
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 North Shore Schools, Glen Head, 
NY - Congratulations to Emma Haley, a 
soprano from North Shore High School, 
who was recognized by the All-State 
Music Association. Emma was invited 
to perform in the mixed choir at the All-
State Music Festival at the annual New 
York State Music Educators Association 
(NYSSMA) Convention in Rochester, 
NY. Student selection for the All-State 
music ensembles is based on their pre-
vious year’s All-State Audition score 

NS High School Musician 

Performs at All-State
(100%) plus the adjudicator's recom-
mendation. These talented young men 
and women are usually the finest and 
most committed student musicians from 
around the state.
  In addition, Mac Ayers was also 
chosen to perform in the mixed choir at 
the All-State Music Festival but did not 
attend due to illness.
 
Congratulations!

Pictured is Emma Haley of the North Shore Schools who was invited to perform in the mixed 

choir at the All-State Music Festival at the NYSSMA Convention in Rochester, NY. Article by 

Shelly Newman Photo by Eric Rizzo

 On Thursday, January 9th, North 
Shore Kiwanis member, Linda Balance, 
invited Concierge Doctor Bruce Feld-
man to present a program covering an al-
ternative to current methods of receiving 
health care.  Concierge Medicine allows 
a doctor to see patients on a privileged 
basis; Urgent Care program allows for 
quicker visits; level of care informa-
tion was presented with the Concierge 
spending quality time with patients to 
help diagnose and recommend special-

North Shore Kiwanis Hosts Concierge 

Doctor On Health Care Update
ists to analyze conditions and life style.  
The current perspective among doctors 
and insurance companies was addressed 
as well.  A question and answer period 
followed that further enlightened  mem-
bers.
 
Pictured L to R:  Linda Balance, Dr. Bruce 

Feldman displaying Certificate of Apprecia-

tion prresented to him by NSK Pres. Jeanne 

Egan

 Portledge Lower School Division 
Head Alan Cohen and five Lower School 
faculty members have been asked to 
speak at the Harvard Graduate School of 
Education’s Project Zero International 
Conference in Memphis, Tennessee on 
February 13, 2014. Harvard’s Project 
Zero, made up of renowned researchers, 
writers, and thinkers in the field of teach-
ing and learning, is one of the world’s 
leading professional development pro-
grams for educators.
 Mr. Cohen and Portledge teachers 
Doris Benter, Katie Henry, Leslie Lem-
ma, Sara McInerney and Evie Sarles were 
honored to be chosen out of hundreds 
of submissions to present at the Proj-
ect Zero conference entitled, “How and 

Portledge Educators To Speak At Harvard’s Project Zero Conference
Where Does Learning Thrive?”  “We are 
thrilled - to have five proposals accepted 
from the same school is unheard of - and 
what an honor to present alongside the 
icons of education at Project Zero,” says 
Cohen. 
 The invitation to present at the con-
ference, which is co-sponsored by the 
The Martin Institute For Teaching Excel-
lence and Project Zero, caps off a banner 
year for the Lower School at Portledge.  
With a record enrollment and the inter-
est of educators not just in New York, 
but as far away as China and Dubai in its 
programs, Portledge is enjoying its new 
role as an authority on Reggio-inspired, 
Project Zero-endorsed student-centered 
learning.

“The Memphis 6” (from left Doris Benter, Evie Sarles, 

Alan Cohen, Leslie Lemma, Sara McInerney, and Katie 

Henry)

Tag/Book Sale at 

Trinity Church, Roslyn

Sat. Feb. 8, 1:30-4:00 

(stormdate Sun. Feb. 9, 12:00-3:00)
Come check out our huge selection of bestsellers, book club 

choices, classics, CDs, DVDs, VCR movies, and records all at 

low, low prices. There will also be White Elephant tables.  Sale 

proceeds will benefit local outreach causes.

Trinity Episcopal Church is located at 1579 Northern Blvd., just 

east of the Roslyn Viaduct (621-7925).
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Happy New Year. May 2014 bring you better tidings and joy!

 But for some members of our community, 2014 will be a period of difficult choices and discern-

ment. For you see, there are members of our community that continue to struggle financially in an 

economy that remains fragile. There are more of these families than we are aware of; many of whom 

suffer quietly; or share their anxieties quietly with their closest friends.

 2014 will be the year in which the tax burden of the Glenwood Landing plant will start to shift to the 

residential members of the community. And for those families that are just getting by, this property tax 

shift will be the difference between be able to stay in a community that they love; and making the hard 

decision to sell their house and leave.

 There are more than a dozen homes in foreclosure / pre-foreclosure in our community. This is not 

only an issue for those living on a fixed income; but rather for the young families with children that 

have moved here within the past few years – unaware that the tax burden would shift so rapidly and so 

quickly. Some of us have already seen our tax burden increase 20% or more in the past two years, and 

the LIPA tax shifting has yet to begin.

 Do we as a community have a moral obligation to do all that we can to lessen the burden of this his-

toric shift in property taxes? Do our elected officials have a moral obligation to spend only that which 

is ABSOLUTELY NECESSARY, so as to minimize the impact of the shifting tax base? We use the 

words – moral obligation – because that is exactly what is required of us and our leadership – to do all 

that we can to minimize the impact of the shifting tax burden, so that those families that have lived in 

this community, can remain in this community.

 On January 30th, the North Shore Board of Education and the Administration will give a presenta-

tion on the International Baccalaureate (“IB”) program that is slated to be introduced next year. This 

IB program will cost hundreds of thousands of dollars and will benefit 5%+ of the student population. 

Lawrence School District recently voted NOT to implement IB stating that its’ expense is too high 

relative to the proportion of students that would benefit. Garden City, who spends thousands of dollars 

less per pupil than North Shore did not implement IB because they could not afford such an expense 

during these financial times, and that their resources were better spent elsewhere. How can we afford 

to do so?

Please come to the January 30th School Board Meeting and tell the School Board and the Administra-

tion that enough is enough. At a time when people are losing their homes and struggling in the face of 

the largest shift in the tax burden yet to come; IB is a program that does not need to be implemented. 

IB is not a program that is ABSOLUTELY NECESSARY.

 Last year, we started to spend hundreds of thousands of dollars teaching mandarin to 6, 7 and 8 year 

olds; and people moved out of the community or lost their homes in foreclosure. This year, it will be 

IB, and more people will leave or lose their homes.

PAID FOR BY CITIZENS SPEAKING ON BEHALF OF THOSE THAT CAN’T AFFORD TO LIVE 

HERE ANYMORE.

Paid Advertisement 

An Open Letter to the North Shore School Community
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Gold Coast Diary
Membership at the Glen Cove Senior 
Center – 130 Glen Street - is free and 
open to all seniors 60 years and older 
who are Nassau County residents. If you 
wish to participate in any of our activi-
ties you must be a registered member – 
stop by the Site Manager’s office – it 
only takes a few minutes!

Weekly Events:
Monday, January 27th @ 10:00am – 
11:30am – Painting & Drawing w/ El-
len – Do you find yourself doodling or 
sketching?  Have you always wanted to 
try painting?  Novice or expert – every-
one is welcome. Stop by and check out 
our Golden Gallery.  Our very own art 
students are on display.

Tuesday, January 28th - Want to enhance 
your Desktop, IPAD, or Tablet skills?  
We can help.  Give us a call @ 516-759-
9610.

Wednesday, January 29th @ 12:45pm – 
Chair Yoga w/ Patti – If you can’t handle 
rigorous exercise, chair yoga may be just 
the thing for you.  It’s calming, medita-
tive, and gentle.  Check it out!
Thursday, January 30th @ 1:00pm – 
Movie: Ladies in Lavendar – Two sis-
ters befriend a mysterious foreigner who 
washes up on the beach of their 1930’s 
Cornish seaside village.  Stars Judi 
Dench and Maggie Smith

Friday, January 31st @ 12:45pm – Chi-
nese New Year – It’s the year of the 
Horse: The spirit of the Horse is recog-
nized to be the Chinese people’s ethos 
– making unremitting efforts to improve 
themselves.  Horse people are energetic, 
bright, warm-hearted, intelligent, and 
able. Join us to celebrate the Year of the 
Horse.

Game Face On
The Sea Cliff - Glen Head Lions are host-
ing, “Put Your Game Face On” night, a 
benefit for local charities, featuring guest 
bartenders:
Mayor Bruce Kennedy, Village Trustee, 
“Fast Eddie” Lieberman, and Terry Sci-
ubba, Thursday, January 30, from 7 p.m. 
at The Metropolitan Bistro in Sea Cliff.
Live reggae music by Roots Revelators. 
Wear your favorite NFL colors. No cov-
er.
I hope to see you there to support our lo-
cal charities while having a great time.
Marc Neal, President, Sea Cliff-Glen 
Head Lions.

Abraham Lincoln: Some Little Known 
Facts About Our 16th President
Presented by Bud Livingston
Tuesday, February 11, 2pm
Join us at the Glen Cove Library as Bud 
Livingston presents a fascinating and en-
tertaining lecture featuring little known 
facts about Abraham Lincoln.  You’ll 

learn about his patent (the only president 
to ever hold one), his peculiar relation-
ship with his father and his alleged love 
affair with Anne Rutledge.  Listen as Mr. 
Livingston tells about Lincoln’s trip to 
New Orleans and his first-hand experi-
ences with slavery, his error in the Get-
tysburg Address and many other little 
known facts about our sixteenth presi-
dent.
 
JOIN US AT THE GLEN COVE 
LIBRARY IN CELEBRATION OF 
AFRICAN AMERICAN HISTORY 
MONTH!
Richard Lanham Performs in 
Concert: 
Lift Every Voice and Sing
Sunday, February 2, 2pm
The sensational vocalist Richard Lanham 
will lead us into the Black History Month 
celebration with classic tunes of Jazz, 
Swing, and Rhythm and Blues.  Come 
and listen as he performs tunes by Nat 
King Cole, Duke Ellington, Louis Arm-
strong, Harry Belafonte, Stevie Wonder 
and Sam Cooke, among many others.  
He’ll be accompanied by Tony Regusis 
on piano.  Richard Lanham started his 

 Glen Cove Connolly Elementary 
School fifth-grader Lily Knobel is the 
winner of a national writing contest, 
sponsored by Scholastic Storyworks 
magazine. Lily and other students in 
Frank Monteleone’s class read an article 
based on a play entitled "Duckling" pub-
lished in the Scholastic magazine. In the 
story, characters treated the ‘Ugly Duck-
ling’ cruelly and Lily and her classmates 
were asked to write an explanation of 
how the Ugly Duckling learns to accept 
himself.  
 In her congratulatory letter to Lily, 
Storyworks Assistant Editor Lauren 
Maganizer thanked Lily for her “thought-
ful piece” and praised her on her use of 
evidence from the play to support her 
idea. For her award-winning entry, Lily 
received a copy of Out of My Mind by 
Sharon Draper, a book about an 11-year-
old girl with a photographic memory 
who is unable to walk, talk or write.
 This is the second time in three 
years that one of Mr. Monteleone’s stu-
dents has won this national award.

Lily Knobel is seen here with the book, being 

congratulated by her teacher Frank Montele-

one and Connolly School Principal Rosema-

rie Sekelsky. 

Scholastic Recognizes Connolly Writer

career at the age of twelve with his re-
cording, “On Your Radio,” and was also 
a member of the Drifters, Wynton Kelly 
Group and the Cadillacs.  His impressive 
voice and entertaining show should not 
be missed.

SEA CLIFF LIBRARY PROGRAMS                                  
Tuesday, January 28th ,   Afternoon 
movie @ the Library. Lee Daniels’ the 
Butler,  As Cecil gains serves eight presi-
dents during his tenure as a butler at the 

White  House, the civil rights movement, 
Vietnam and other major events eaffect 
this man’s life, family and American so-
ciety.  (rated  PG-13),  1:15 pm.

Your Sea Cliff Llibrary now has passes 
to the Vanderbilt Museum and Planetar-
ium, Intrepid Air, Sea and Space Mu-
seum, Old Westbury Gardens, Nassau 
County Museum of Art, Guggenheim, 
LI Children’s Museum and the Museum 
of Modern Art.
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 For the holidays, Brownie Troop 
#146 under the leadership of Carole 
Perciballi and Kristen Bombarderie 
gathered at Waldbaum’s in Glen Head 
to collect food for those less fortunate. 
As the girls excitedly ran in and out of 
the aisles filling their shopping carts with 
delicious products, they learned about 
the importance of giving this holiday 
season. The food collected was donated 
to Island Harvest, the largest hunger re-
lief organization on Long Island.
  Many thanks to all of the girls and 
their Brownie troop leaders for their 
kindness and generosity. For more in-
formation on Island Harvest and how 
you can donate food, please visit www.
islandharvest.org.

Photo Caption: Article and photos by Shelly 

Newman.  Pictured are girls in Brownie 

Troop #146 at Waldbaum’s in Glen Head, 

NY, who eagerly collected food for Island 

Harvest.

Brownie Troop #146 Collects Food for Island Harvest

For 
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Answer to last weeks Crossword

G
1

R
2

A
3

S
4

S
5

A
6

L
7

A
8

R
9

A
10

S
11

I
12

A
13

O
14

O M P H R
15

A V E L
16

I S P

L
17

I B R A I
18

C O N O
19

G L E

F
20

L O Y D M
21

A Y W E A
22

T H E R

L
23

E I A
24

W L

R
25

E
26

L
27

Y D
28

I
29

L
30

L L
31

E
32

M
33

U
34

R
35

A
36

G O S
37

A V E D
38

E M I S E

K
39

R I S
40

T I Y A M
41

A G U C H I

E
42

E R I E R S
43

A G E R
44

E G

S
45

T E R E S
46

H O O M
47

O R N

P
48

A
49

N B
50

I
51

O

M
52

E
53

L
54

I
55

S S A J
56

O
57

A N H A
58

R
59

T
60

I
61

R O N S
62

P U D G
63

A G E S

L
64

I N T E
65

U R O L
66

I A N A

L
67

E G O S
68

P A R E
69

R R O R

Subscribe Today!

Name:  _____________________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________

City:  __________________State: ______ Zip: ____________

Phone Number: ______________________________________

Check One

 Regular Rates: 1 Year $21 2 Years $34 3 Years $45

 Senior Rates: 1 Year $17 2 years $27 3 years $37

Mail form along with payment to:

The Gold Coast Gazette • 57 Glen Street • Glen Cove, NY 11542

Gold Coast Gazette Subscription Form

 Gribbin Elementary School wel-
comed best-selling children’s author 
Steve Metzger as part of the school’s cel-
ebration of the annual Parents as Reading 
Partners (PARP) initiative. Mr. Metzger 
captivated the students by reciting parts 
of his books, sharing key illustrations 
from them and imparting his wisdom on 
why reading is so important–and how it 
can be so much fun!  Mr. Metzger has 
written over 60 books, including the 
popular Dinofours' series; Wise Up, 
Silly Owl; The Great Turkey Race; The 
Mixed-Up Alphabet...and many more.

Author Day at Gribbin School
 Gribbin students and students from 
schools throughout the Glen Cove 
School District are celebrating the PTA-
sponsored PARP initiative during the 
month of January. As part of the annual 
two-week national celebration, elemen-
tary schools in Glen Cove are encourag-
ing parents to read with their children 
for at least 15 minutes daily, stressing 
the fact that reading can be fun as well as 
informative. 

Photo by Todd Kopetic

 This week’s celebrity was born in 
Quincy, Mass. on Dec. 14, 1935. She 
studied acting at Barnard College and the 
Actors Studio, founded by Elia Kazan 
and others, making her Broadway the-
atre debut in 1953 in “Be Your Age”. She 
made her film debut in Kazan’s “A Face 
in the Crowd” (1957) with Andy Griffith, 
Patricia Neal and Walter Matthau. While 
filming the movie in Arkansas, she lived 
with a local family and practiced baton 
twirling so that she would be believable 
as the teenager who wins the attention of 
“Lonesome Rhodes” played by Griffith. 
After appearing as “Eula Varner”, the 
hot-blooded daughter-in-law of “Will 
Varner” (Orson Welles) in 1958’s “The 
Long, Hot Summer”, she appeared in 
“These Thousand Hills”, as a dance hall 
girl with Don Murray and Richard Egan. 
She came to prominence as a rape victim 
whose husband is tried for killing her at-
tacker in Otto Preminger’s “Anatomy of 
a Murderer” with Jimmy Stewart, Ben 
Gazzara and Eve Arden. In 1960, she 
made a second film with Kazan, “Wild 
River”, which co-starred Montgomery 
Clift and Jo Ann Fleet. In 1962, she 
starred opposite Glen Ford in Blake Ed-
wards’ suspense thriller ‘Experiment in 
Terror” with Stefanie Powers and Ross 
Martin.

Last Week’s Celebrity
 Born Jacques Haussmann, last 
week’s celebrity is better known profes-
sionally as John Houseman. He is per-

haps best known for his role as “Profes-
sor Charles Kingsfield” in the film “The 
Paper Chase” (1973), for which he won a 
Best Supporting Actor Oscar. He reprised 
his role as “Kingsfield” in the subsequent 
TV series of “Paper Chase”. Houseman 
was also known for his commercials for 
the brokerage firm Smith-Barney. Do 
you remember the old catchphrase “They 
make money the old fashion way.....they 
earn it”? In 1937, Houseman and Orson 
Welles founded the acclaimed New York 
drama company, the Mercury Theatre. 
Beginning in the summer of 1938, the 
Mercury Theatre was featured in a week-
ly dramatic radio program on the CBS 
network, initially promoted as “First Per-
son Singular” before gaining the official 
title “The Mercury Theatre on the Air”. 
This company, subsequently, became fa-
mous for its notorious 1938 Halloween 
night radio adaptation of H.G. Welles’ 
“The War of the Worlds”, which had put 
much of the country in a panic. There is 
such a long list of his accomplishments. 
Orson Welles and our celebrity had “ar-
tistic” differences over the screenplay 
of the movie “Citizen Kane”. After they 
went their separate ways, Houseman 
went on to direct “The Devil and Daniel 
Webster” (1939) along with other films. 
He became Vice-President of David O. 
Selznick Productions. However, when 
Pearl Harbor was attacked, he quit his 
job and became the head of the overseas 
radio division of the Office of War Infor-
mation (OWI), working for the Voice of 
America. Between 1945 to 1962, he pro-
duced 18 films for Paramount, Univer-
sal and MGM. In the 1980’s, he played 
the grandfather in TV’s sit-com “Silver 
Spoons” which starred Rick Schroder. 
He was the founding director of the Dra-
ma Division at the Julliard School, when 
his first graduating class included Kevin 
Klein, Patti LuPone, Christopher Reeve 
and Robin Williams. He became a U.S. 
citizen in 1943. He died of spinal cancer 
at the age of 86 on Oct.31, 1988, the 50th 
anniversary of the radio broadcast of the 
infamous “War of the Worlds”.

Correct Callers
Callers who knew our celebrity last week 
were: Marrio Moccia, Ted March, Don 
Adams, Roberta Pezza, Tony Mercado, 
Will and Babs Hutchins, Nancy Meyer 
John Rogalski.      
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PUBLIC NOTICE
NOTICE

The bond resolution, a summary of 
which is published herewith, has been 
adopted on January 16, 2014, and the 
validity of the obligations authorized by 
such bond resolution may be hereafter 
contested only if such obligations were 
authorized for an object or purpose for 
which the NORTH SHORE CENTRAL 
SCHOOL DISTRICT, in the County of 
Nassau, New York, is not authorized to 
expend money or if the provisions of 
law which should have been complied 
with as of the date of publication of this 
Notice were not substantially complied 
with, and an action, suit or proceeding 
contesting such validity is commenced 
within twenty days after the publication 
of this Notice, or such obligations were 
authorized in violation of the provisions 
of the constitution.

Elizabeth Ciampi
District Clerk
BOND RESOLUTION OF THE 
NORTH SHORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 
DISTRICT, NEW YORK, ADOPTED 
JANUARY 16, 2014, AUTHORIZING 
THE CONSTRUCTION OF IMPROVE-
MENTS AND ALTERATIONS TO 

DISTRICT BUILDINGS AND SITES; 
STATING THE ESTIMATED TOTAL 
COST THEREOF IS $19,621,299; 
APPROPRIATING SAID AMOUNT 
THEREFOR; AND AUTHORIZING 
THE ISSUANCE OF $19,621,299 SE-
RIAL BONDS OF SAID DISTRICT TO 
FINANCE SAID APPROPRIATION.

Objects or purposes: 
to construct improvements and 
alterations to District buildings and sites

Amounts of Obligations
to be Issued   $19,621,299
 
Period of Probable Usefulness:
 thirty (30) years

A complete copy of the bond resolution 
summarized above shall be available for 
public inspection during normal business 
hours at the office of the District Clerk, 
North Shore Central School District, 112 
Franklin Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York.
 

Dated: January 16, 2014
            Sea Cliff, New York

-----------------------------------------------x

The Glen Cove Senior Center’s 

Rose Shoppe is having a

Sweetheart Sale!!

All Items are ½ Off 

Runs From February 3rd until February 27th

Each Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday 

From 10:00AM – 2:00PM

**Excludes Jewelry

Call us at 516-759-9610 for Information

We’re at 130 Glen Street in Glen Cove

Salsa Night!

Sonido Clasico Performs Sizzling Latin Rhythms 
at Glen Cove’s Congregation Tifereth Israel

Sunday, February 9 
4 pm – Lessons and Demonstration

5 pm – Hot Sounds of Sonido Clasico!
 
Enjoy the hot sounds and sensuous rhythms of Latin music legends Tito Puente, Tito 
Rodriguez, Machito and more on February 9 at 5 pm when Congregation Tifereth 
Israel in Glen Cove presents Sonido Clasico in an evening of Latin Big Band Music. 
The February 9 event featuring Sizzling Salsa, Sangria and Snacks is $23 or $18 
for those who reserve by February 6. At 4 pm, Albert of Ballroom Legacy presents 
a Salsa demonstration and offers instruction. The instruction and demonstration is 
optional for an additional $5 paid at the door.
 
To reserve for Salsa Night at CTI, or for further information, please contact CTI at 
(516) 676-5080.
 
CTI has been providing Jewish programming and education to the Long Island com-
munity since 1897. The synagogue is located at 40 Hill Street in Glen Cove, at the 
intersection of Hill Street and Landing Road. Call (516) 676-5080 or visit ctionline.
org for further information.
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Obituaries

North Shore 
Monuments
Plaques and Sandblasting

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
FOR FOUR GENERATIONS

Quality Granite In All Colors
Work done in all cemeteries

759-2156
Showroom: 

677 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

Anne Benenson
Benenson, Anne Koopman, January 
28,1928-December 25, 2013.  Beloved 
wife of the late Tom, and Mother-in-Law 
of the late Nancy Krug (Don), survived 
by her daughters Kathleen, Mary, Jane 
and Amy and by her many grand-chil-
dren and great-grand-children.  Anne 
was a long-time resident of Sea Cliff, 
very active in a number of community 
organizations and at Trinity Episcopal 
Church, Roslyn.  Memorial Service with 
Holy Communion this Saturday, Janu-
ary 25, 2013 at 10 a.m. at Trinity 1579 
Northern Blvd., Roslyn.  Memories and 
reflections welcome at the service.

Rev. Henry Benack I 
Benack, Rev. Henry I, Diocese of 
Rockville Centre on January 14, 2014. 
Devoted son of the late Henry W. and 
Jane. Beloved brother of the late Rev. 
Sylvester, William B., Mary Jane, Juliet 
Gilbride, Richard A. (Miriam) and Ray-
mond T. Also survived by loving nieces 
and nephews. Mass of Transferral and 
Funeral Mass at the Church of St. Pat-
rick. Interment St. Patrick Cemetery Bay 
Shore. McLaughlin Kramer Megiel Fu-
neral Home

Kathleen Anne Catapano
CATAPANO - Kathleen Anne (Nee 
Burns) passed away on January 15, 
2014 after a long battle with cancer. 
She was born February 13, 1945, to the 
late Anna and Howard Burns.  Growing 
up in Glenwood Landing, she gradu-
ated from North Shore High School in 
1962.  After gaining her Bachelor’s from 
Skidmore College in 1966, she married 
Philip Catapano and joined the Peace 
Corps, traveling to Malawi to teach for 
two years.  Upon her return, she started 
a family and continued a career in edu-
cation as a teacher of math and technol-
ogy at the Green Vale School and then 
later as a Professor of Education and 
Technology at Medgar Evers College - 
CUNY, until her retirement.  Throughout 
her entire life, she was a tough advocate 
for peace and justice. As a dedicated hu-
manitarian, she donated her labor and 
love to her church, St. Mary’s of Roslyn, 
SCO - St Christopher-Ottlie services in 

Glen Cove, and The Fresh Air Fund in 
New York. In addition to being a doting 
mother to her three children, she acted as 
godmother and mentor to many friends 
and relatives as well as former students.  
Beloved wife of Philip. Loving mother 
of Lisa, Matthew and Kathleen. Cher-
ished grandmother to Peppin, Chetty, 
Jasper and Grace. Devoted sister of the 
late Marilyn Burns Doyle. Funeral Mass 
at the St. Mary’s R. C. Church, Roslyn, 
NY.  Interment Holy Rood Cemetery, 
Westbury, NY.  Contributions may be 
made to SCO Family Of Services, 1 Al-
exander Pl., Glen Cove, NY 11542.
Arrangements by Whitting Funeral 
Home.

Charles Buchan
Buchan, Charles of Glen Head, NY on 
January 14, 2014.  Beloved husband of 
the late Isabelle.  Loving father of Leslie 
Marentis (Steven) and Cameron (Debo-
rah).  Cherished grandfather of Alexan-
der, Mitchell and Phillip.  Dear brother 
of David (Barbara) and brother-in-law of 
Edward “Teddy” Butt.   Funeral Service  
Brookville Reformed Church.  Interment 
Private.  Arrangements by Whitting Fu-
neral Home.
In lieu of flowers donations may be 
made to Brookville Reformed Church or 
to Hospice Care Network, 99 Sunnyside 
Blvd., Woodbury, NY 11797.

Kenneth C. Lawson
LAWSON, Kenneth C. “Pumpkin” on 
January 14, 2014 age 56. Beloved brother 
of Margaret McDougall, Dorothy Morse 
(James) and Elizabeth Aiken (Bruce). 
Also survived by nieces Shelia Aiken, 
Shannon and Amy Morse and cousin 
Evelyn Gremsen. Best friend of Ralph 
Mazzeo. Service at the Funeral Home 
of Dodge-Thomas Glen Cove.Donations 
may by made to the Glen Cove Animal 
Lovers League.  DodgeThomas.com

Elvira Rapisardi
RAPISARDI, Elvira of Bayville, NY on 
January 16, 2014 in her 88th year. Be-
loved wife of the late Nunzio. Loving 
mother of Imma Smith (Gary), Phillip 
Medici (Joanne), Maria Hogya (Tommy), 
and the late Peter Rapisardi. Cherished 

by her five grandchildren. Visitation was 
at the Funeral Home of Dodge-Thomas, 
Glen Cove. Mass was held at St. Ger-
trude’s RC Church. Interment Locust 
Valley Cemetery. www.DodgeThomas.
com

Steven E. Paterson

PATERSON, Steven E. on January 18, 
2014 age 46. Son of Ginny (Peter Tomeo) 
and Hank (Terry) of Glen Cove. Brother 
of Barbara and Karin. Also survived by 4 
loving nieces. Reposed at Dodge-Thom-
as Funeral Home. Burial was private.

 The School Committee of SAFE's 
PRIDE Coalition sponsored a visit by 
Dr. Stephen Dewey, a neurologist and 
neuroscientist, on Friday, Jan 10. He 
spoke to a packed assembly at Finley 
Middle School of sixth, seventh and 
eighth graders on “The Teen Brain: Still 
Under Construction,” which delved into 
how alcohol and drug use affect the de-
veloping adolescent and adult brain. The 
information he shared appeared to stun 
the middle school students who were, 
for the most part, silent for most of the 
assembly and totally engaged in the pre-
sentation.
 “Heroin is now cheap and we’ve 
seen use of it go up more than any other 
drug,” Dewey said. “In 2013 we saw 
more kids die from heroin than alcohol. 
This has never happened before.”
 Dewey works at North Shore Hos-
pital in Manhasset where he conducts 
studies on the brain. He brought along 
a Power Point presentation that included 
many slides from PET scans of the brain 
which helped to visually give credence to 
what he was sharing with the students.
 “I’m not here to say no to drugs,” he 
said. “I’m here to talk about what I see 
everyday.”
 Some interesting facts shared by 
Dewey included: 
If you don’t use drugs by age 22 there 
is less than a 1 percent chance you will 
become addicted to a drug.
Marijuana is now being laced with meth-
amphetamine.
 The number one cause of seeking 
out drugs is the environment.
When you use drugs your brain will be-
come activated. But the feeling you get 
from taking drugs does not last as long 
as the way it affects your brain.
 Dewey said his purpose in speak-
ing to middle school students was to arm 
them with the facts before they make 
the mistake of getting involved in tak-
ing drugs. His hope is if younger stu-
dents see how drugs and alcohol affect 
the brain they 
will not even try 
them.
 “When you 
get drunk from 
alcohol it takes 
your brain four 
to five days to go 
back to normal,” 
Dewey said. “At 
some point when 
you drink your 
brain will not go 
back to normal. 

Kids learn what happens to the 

brain when attacked by drug and 

alcohol abuse
The only way to get it back to normal 
would be to drink like an alcoholic does. 
They don’t drink to get drunk, just to feel 
normal.” 
 He told students that chronic mari-
juana smoking changes the blood flow in 
specific brain areas. “Smoking pot is the 
number one cause of injuries for athletes 
and for household accidents like falling 
down the stairs,” Dewey said. “The brain 
changes dramatically, and these changes 
are permanent.”
 Students had plenty of questions for 
Dewey and talked amongst themselves 
as they exited the assembly, no doubt 
sharing what they had heard. It’s one 
thing reading about drugs and alcohol, 
but another much more powerful lesson 
to see what drug and alcohol abuse can 
do to your brain. 
 The Coalition's School Committee 
is Chaired by Denise Kiernan, Director 
of Health, Physical Education and Ath-
letics for the Glen Cove School District. 
Dr. Sharon Harris and Councilman Tony 
Gallo Co-Chair the Coalition. For further 
information on any SAFE, Inc. PRIDE 
Project Coalition and their initiatives 
contact Coalition Coordinator Aimee 
Abraham at (516) 676-2008. SAFE Inc. 
is a not for profit tax exempt substance 
abuse education and prevention agency 
located in Glen Cove. Visit our website 
at  HYPERLINK "http://www.safeglen-
cove.org" www.safeglencove.org and 
follow us on Facebook at  HYPERLINK 
"http://www.facebook.com/GlenCov-
ePrideCoalition" www.facebook.com/
GlenCovePrideCoalition.

Finley Middle School Principal Nelson 

Iocolano, left, speaker Dr. Stephen Dewey, 

SAFE Executive Director Dr. Sharon Harris 

and SAFE Board Director Ann Marie Gail-

ius at a recent assembly where information 

was shared regarding the affects of drug and 

alcohol abuse on the adolescent brain.

GLY 
Religious Store

Vestments

Chalices

Pyxes
We can help you select by 

phone and deliver to any 

location on L.I. 

Call us at (516) 656-0330

32-34 School Street

Glen Cove, NY

Open Mon-Sat 9-5
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Sports Legends
by Myles Mellor and Sally York 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16

17 18 19

20 21 22

23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33

34 35 36 37

38 39 40

41 42 43

44 45 46 47

48 49 50

51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58

59 60 61

62 63 64

65 66 67

Across

1. Blunt weapon
5. Cultivate
9. Kind of spray
14. Big oil company
15. 1948 Hitchcock thriller
16. Are relevant
17. Enlarge, as a hole
18. First murder victim
19. Way to walk
20. 1971 World Series MVP
23. Bearing
24. Seven, in ancient Rome
25. Masters
28. Lab eggs
30. Greenish blue
34. Biting
35. Litmus reddeners
37. Bonanza find
38. 1986 Kentucky Derby winner
41. Compass dir.
42. Pitch
43. Companion of Artemis
44. Banquet
46. Crew need
47. Crania
48. Pouch
50. “Excuse me ...”
51. 1960 NBA Rookie of the Year
59. Less emotional
60. Grizzly
61. Prefix with China
62. Ranee’s wrap
63. Cold war inits.
64. Diving bird
65. Wordsworth works
66. Unnamed ones
67. George W. Bush’s alma mater

Down

1. Singer Vikki
2. Sundae topper, perhaps
3. Healing sign
4. Youth gang member
5. Free

6. Automaton
7. Grp. with Indonesia and Algeria 
as members
8. Healthy
9. Biblical woman from Bethlehem
10. Relating to a breathing condi-
tion
11. Extent
12. Came to rest
13. Instrument for Orpheus
21. Synagogue figures
22. Dodge
25. Hewn
26. Drupelets
27. She had “the face that launched 
a thousand ships”
28. Orangish yellow
29. Six-stringed instrument
31. Bumpkin
32. “He’s ___ nowhere man” (Beat-
les lyric)
33. Social misfits
35. Marco Polo crossed it
36. Tobacco user
39. Geologic period
40. Calla
45. Honor
47. Four Seasons hit
49. Lots of land
50. Lower
51. Trace
52. Aviation acronym
53. Foreign money
54. Be next to
55. Fit together
56. Asian buffalo
57. Matinee ___
58. Zero

Dear Great Book Guru,  
While we were stocking up for the big 
snow storm this week at North Shore 
Farms, we ran into friends and neigh-
bors galore.  One of these friends Juan-
ita Fairclough mentioned a book she 
had heard about- written by the author 
of “The Unholy Pilgrimage of Harold 
Fry.” I loved that book so I am eager to 
get started on this new one.  What is its 
title and have you read it? 
Snow Storm Shopper

Dear Snow Storm Shopper,  
Rachel Joyce wrote  “The Unholy Pil-
grimage….and  PERFECT is her sec-
ond and latest novel.   PERFECT has an 
interesting premise: it is 1972 and two 
seconds are to be added to the world’s 
clocks to compensate for variations in 
the earth’s rotation (apparently this actu-
ally did happen and over the years since, 
twelve more seconds have been added). 
While scientists insist this necessary ad-
justment will have no ill effect, eleven 
year-old  Byron and his friend James 
are very concerned. As it turns out, they 
were right: their entire lives and those of 

- Ann DiPietro

their friends and families were changed 
by the addition of those two seconds.  In 
alternating chapters, the reader experi-
ences the  summer of 1972 and the  win-
ter of 2012. Always there is the question: 
how will these two time periods inter-
sect?  The 1972 piece is set in a lovely 
English suburb with a beautiful moor, a 
lush pond, and told from young Byron’s 
perspective.    In 2012, the perspective is 
that of a very damaged middle-aged man 
living in an abandoned van and  work-
ing in a failing shopping mall.   Each of 
these stories could stand alone, but Joyce 
links the two in a devastating conclusion. 
A very thought-provoking book!

 It has often been thought that boys 
outperform girls in the field of math and 
sciences.  Girls at Glen Cove Boys & 
Girls Club are quickly debunking this 
myth.  Youth of the month for December, 
Corzaya Davenport, 12 and Anoushka 
Glouchkov, 9, envision a profession for 
themselves in the field of science but one 
with dancing in their hearts.
 Corzaya attends Robert Finley Mid-
dle School and has been a member at the 
Club for almost five years.  Corzaya loves 
science and hip hop and credits the Club 
for being instrumental in helping her to 
improve her social outlook and interac-
tions, and becoming more mature.  “The 
Club and Ms. Desirae (Desirae O’Neill, 
Middle School Program Coordinator) 
encourage me to have higher expecta-
tions of myself and this has helped me to 
make better decisions,” said 
Corzaya.  Corzaya enjoys 
the Club’s Dance program, 
socializing with her friends, 
being involved in Torch Club 
and volunteering in communi-
ty outreach projects.  Corzaya 
would like to pursue a career 
in the performing arts.
 Anoushka, who at-
tends the Landing Elemen-
tary School, considers herself 
very lucky to be a member of 
the Club, which she joined 
this past summer when she 
enrolled in the Project Learn 
program.  “I love coming to 
the Club and I wish I could 

Glen Cove Boys & Girls Club Youth of 

the Month Debunk Science Myth
come here every day,” said Anoushka, 
who like Corzaya, also enjoys science 
and dancing.  “I want to be a veterinar-
ian when I grow up.”  She credits Ms. 
Vanessa (Vanessa Caceres, Membership 
Coordinator) and Ms. Allison (Allison 
Kaiser, Education Coordinator) for cre-
ating such a warm, caring and loving 
environment for her.  “They comfort me 
and take care of me like my family.”  In 
addition to the Dance program, Anoush-
ka participates in the Cooking Up En-
ergy program, Technology classes and 
educational activities.

Caption:  Congratulations to Corzaya Dav-

enport and Anoushka Glouchkov, Glen Cove 

Boys & Girls Club December Youth of the 

Month.
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MADDALONI JEWELERS

will BUY your

GOLD and DIAMONDS for

C A S H

We are interested in 

ROLEX WATCHES and 

LARGE DIAMONDS
Bruce Kennedy
60 Roslyn Avenue
Sea Cliff, NY
Phone: (516) 609-0328

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

(cell) 516-330-1982     516-227-2208516-277-2208

Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-58581-818-414-5859

Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-58581-818-414-5859

To advertise in the 

Gazette 

call 516-671-2360
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Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

Jonathan & Sons
Automotive Repair and Towing Service

Auto Repair & Towing Service
Tel: 516-482-0559
Tel: 516-671-2400

170 SEA CLIFF AVE. 
• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-5858

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D

1-818-414-5859

Paul Capobianco, D.O. 

Osteopathic Family Physician 

Complementary and Alternative Medicine 
(516) 671-5017 

www.DrCapobianco.Doctorsoffice.net 
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 The Glen Cove Youth Bureau’s Af-
ter 3 Programs -Builder’s Club members 
have been extremely active since Octo-
ber.
 This year the Glen Cove Kiwanis 
sponsor school aged club, works towards 
encouraging the young to incorporate 
community service into their daily lives. 
This session they focused on the Home-
less and less fortunate.
 The students have solicited dona-
tions for the homeless and The Salvation 
Army thanks to the cooperation of Stop 
and Shop and King Kullen here in Glen 
Cove. 
 Their plan: to make lunch for the 
Homeless men after they return from 
their Holiday recess.  To complete this 
project they used the food they had col-
lected over the last few weeks.  Then 
took the donated money and purchased 
the items needed to complete the menu 
they had created.
 As a collaborated effort the kids, 
prepared the sandwiches and assembled 
the bags with the items that they pur-
chased/donated.  Once completed the 
bags were delivered to the shelter.
 The student’s want to say “Thank 
You” to the Community: as their task 
could not have been completed without 
the help of Stop and Shop, King Kullen, 
our generous residents, the After 3 staff 
and their Advisor.

A new generation of volunteers

 

 

 New – school hours – drop off at 
7:45 am, classes from 8:00 am to 
2:15 pm 
 

 Outstanding value for a Vigorous 
Academic Curriculum  
 

 Dedicated Faculty with NYS certifications and advanced degrees 
 

 Curriculum Support Labs for Technology and Science  

 

 Smart Board Technology in all Grades 

 

 Academic Intervention Services and Programs for Special 
Needs  
 

 Expanded Aftercare Program: clubs, sports, character formation 
and charitable activities, school play, schola and much more 
 

 

 

Grammar & Middle Schools 
 New – Latin  for grades 5 – 6   

 New – Honors Latin for grades 7 – 8 

 New – Priests teach grades 7 – 8 Religion 

 New – Career Assemblies for grades 6 – 8 

 New – Ballroom Dancing for grades 4 – 5 

 New – trimester courses for grades 7 – 8 

 Advanced Math/ Regents Program  
 New – Spanish for grades 1 – 2, Italian for  grades 3 – 4 

Pre-Kindergarten 
 

 New – Full day Prekindergarten (NYS Pre-K Core 
      Curriculum)  

 Multi-children family discount  
 Faith-filled and academically-based curriculum with 

differentiation of instruction for each child & Physical 

Education, Art, Music and Technology 

Open House for 2013-2014 
1. Monday, November 4 (7 pm – 9 pm) 
2. Monday, January 6 (7 pm – 9 pm) 
3. Sunday, January 26 (11:30 am -1:30 

pm) 
4. Monday, March 3 (7 pm – 9 pm) 
5. Monday, March 24 (7 pm – 9 pm) 

For Registration Information visit our new website: www.asrcatholic.org 

Imagine your children or 

grandchildren embarking on a 

great adventure of learning about 

God and His Creation in a positive 

and supportive Christian 

environment that lays the 

foundation for future success in this 

life and gives them the key to 

eternal life: faith in Jesus Christ… 
 


